
May 20, 2025 
 
 
House Republican Conference  
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC  20515 
 
Dear House Republican Conference:  
 
Investing in the nation’s infrastructure provides far-reaching economic and quality of life 
benefits, but these improvements depend on the continuity and predictability of funding 
supported by a healthy Highway Trust Fund (HTF).  
 
The One Big Beautiful Bill Act provides an opportunity to address a long-standing inequity 
by extending the HTF’s user fee structure to drivers of electric and hybrid vehicles.  The 
nation’s vast unmet highway and bridge needs demand that all who benefit from this 
system support its maintenance and upkeep.  
 
Further, the HTF has not seen new revenue in a quarter century, while the vehicle fleet and 
its efficiency have changed significantly.   
 
We, the undersigned organizations, ask all members of the House Republican Conference 
to support this legislation on the House floor. We look forward to working with you to 
ensure all users of the nation’s transportation systems pay equitably for its maintenance 
and expansion. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
American Road & Transportation Builders Association 
Associated General Contractors of America 
American Trucking Associations 
National Stone, Sand & Gravel Association 
Associated Equipment Distributors  
American Concrete Pipe Association 
American Subcontractors Association 
American Cement Association 
National Ready Mixed Concrete Association 
American Coal Ash Association 
Precast/Prestressed Concrete Institute 
National Utility Contractors Association 
National Asphalt Pavement Association 



National Concrete Pavement Association 
Transportation Intermediaries Association  
Associated Equipment Manufacturers 
 


